
November 11:  NO SCHOOL

Nov 25-29:  Fall break-NO SCHOOL

December 5: Early release at 11:30

December 6: NO SCHOOL

BANKING EVERY TUESDAY AM

Monday: NO SCHOOL

Tuesday: Meatball sub

Wednesday: Cheesy breadsticks

Thursday: Chicken & cheese 
quesadilla

Friday: Chicken nuggets

  CES Lunch Menu

November 8, 2024

https://www.schoolnutritionandfitness.com/webmenus2/#/view?id=65845efce96f1e0fec3d8e98&siteCode=4793


--
PICTURE RETAKE DAY:  
Monday, November 18, starting 
around 10am.
As far as retakes go, if someone is having a retake because 
it is poor expression, then they return the original set and we 
exchange the photos at no extra cost.  If someone is having 
a retake because they didn't like their hair or clothing choice 
that day, then they return the original set of photos and pay 
half price for their new set. 



We had a fantastic week at NCAL with lots of cleaning and quality 
time with a very sweet puppy!  Kai Graner, Everett Gerasimoff, and 
Henry Leitz worked tirelessly to make the dog visitor room spotless 
while having a lot of fun.  Great job boys!





Cambridge Elementary

Early Childhood Program Preschool Developmental Screening

Will your child be turning 3 or 4 by September 1, 2025?  Cambridge Elementary Early Childhood 
Program invites families with eligible preschool students to call 802-521-5613, to make an 
appointment for a developmental screening.

 

Who:  Community of Cambridge/Jeffersonville children (ages 3 and 4 by September 1, 2025)

 What:  Preschool Screening 

Where:  Cambridge Elementary School/ Preschool

 When: 

1.      Wednesday, March 26th 1:30-2:30

2.      Wednesday, April 16th    4:30-5:30

3.    Wednesday, May 21st     1:30-2:30

  

How:  Contact Erin Vaillancourt (802-521-5613), no later than 12/20/2024, to reserve a time for 

your child.

 Screenings will take approximately 60 minutes.  During this time, parents will fill out a brief 

developmental questionnaire about their child while educators interact with the children to gain 

information about each child’s development in the areas of speech and language, social/emotional, 

motor, and cognitive. This is also a time for parents to ask questions about their child’s skills and 

about our preschool program.

 





 Cambridge Elementary School will be participating in a Kids Heart Challenge for the next 
few weeks. This Challenge will begin with learning how to jump rope while learning about 
our heart health. We will be continuing to work on our fitness as well in PE class and will 
have a fun Kids Heart Challenge celebration to wrap up this fundraiser.

        Every year CES has held a Kids Heart Challenge event to raise funds for the 
American Heart Association. I am so proud of the students for wanting to carry on this 
tradition as it is for such a good cause. This program offers many benefits. The money that 
our school raises will help fund research on heart disease, which is our leading health risk 
today. It will also fund educational programs that will teach people the importance of a 
healthy heart and staying fit. Students will benefit from this program not only by having fun 
and learning different movement skills, but also by learning the importance of physical 
activity and community service.

All donations are due on Friday November 15th. All donations are completed online. Please 
refer to the Kids Heart Challenge handout on how to complete this process. Thank you so 
much for your time and effort with this. Thank you gifts will arrive  up to 3 weeks after the 
end date of donations.

We will also have an event at the end of our jump rope unit on Thursday November 14th. 
This event is the Kids Heart Challenge event where students jump rope in stations and get 
to eat a healthy snack. Parents are welcome to volunteer and come to this event. I will be 
sending home forms for donations for fruit/ juice and for volunteers this week. Thank you 
for all your support. 

 Sincerely,

 Amanda Graner (Physical Educator) 









Now is a great time to become a 

CES PTA Pal!  Join or renew your 

support for the 24-25 school 

year!

Register online:  vtpta-00031203.givebacks.com/store

or return the form  in your student's folder .

If you just want to be included on our mailing list for volunteer 

opportunities, please send a message to ces.pta@lnsd.org

https://vtpta-00031203.givebacks.com/store?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR31BmrJzXGhuvYyH7HYsDvbZKx1aZBmngE7o29gZClkmV-ixgDsqiPV76c_aem_WbpivTSW_-ByuCIJi5lLAw
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Q6OdnexAVoo3ZmCRBAbWOUGEZvoI19C2/view?usp=sharing
mailto:ces.pta@lnsd.org


MOVIE NIGHT at Lamoille Union:  

The LUHS a cappella group Jamtones will be hosting  movie nights this fall 
in the LUHS auditorium! Tickets are $5 and there will be a short 
performance before each movie. Concessions will be available. The next 
showing will be HOCUS POCUS on Friday, October 25 at 7pm!





Happenings at the varnum 

in November!



NEWS FROM NURSE SARAH
When to stay home:

 

Fever 100.4 or greater - must be home until fever free without use of medication for greater than 
24 hours.

Vomiting or Diarrhea - must be 24 hours symptom free and able to tolerate food and drink before 
returning to school.

Any infection requiring antibiotics - keep your student home until they have been on antibiotics for 
24 hours.

Persistent cough that disrupts normal activity.

Excessive nasal drainage - check with your child’s doctor before sending your child back to 
school.

Unexplained rash - check with your child’s doctor before sending your child to school.

Red or draining eyes - check with your child’s doctor before sending your child to school.

COVID-19  - If you refer to the Vermont dept of health website it will walk you through the 
guidelines. 
https://www.healthvermont.gov/disease-control/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-treatment

Influenza - stay home until fever free without medication for 24 hours.

Any other symptoms or illness that impedes a student’s ability to learn or staff’s ability to work.

Sarah Kartluke, RN, BSN (she/her/hers)

CES School Nurse

802-521-5619 (office)

skartluke@lnsd.org

https://www.healthvermont.gov/disease-control/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-treatment




Banking every Tuesday am











Openings in ReTribe's Fall Forest School & Afterschool 
in Underhill/Richmond

Would your child enjoy spending time each week connecting with nature through the seasons, learning 
outdoor skills and crafts, and playing joyfully with a community of friends and mentors? 

ReTribe is accepting students ages 6-13 for their Forest School and Wild Woods Afterschool programs. 
Forest School has spaces open on Thursdays in Underhill from 9am-3pm. Afterschool meets Mondays 
and Thursdays in Underhill from 3-5:30pm. Learn more at www.retribe.org/the-forest-school.

http://www.retribe.org/the-forest-school





